No!

Why is it that this word is so hard for us as parents? 
It is difficult to say and then even more difficult to stick to. Most of us know that the hard work we put in with our children in early years will undoubtedly help to keep the balance of order as they grow older, and that it is not healthy for children to grow up believing they can have everything whenever they want it without any work, determination or drive to achieve things. Yet for so many of us we feel that by saying NO we are somehow being disloyal or letting our children down. We have come to believe that everything deserves to be negotiated and talked about at length but the fact of the matter is that certain things and certain occasions demand a simple “No”.
That said, there are things we could all learn about how and when to use the actual word NO. Almost all parents will say that the word they hear themselves say most regularly would be “no”, almost to the point where it means nothing. When asked for a snack, 5 minutes before tea the response “yes, later” is not as inflammatory as “no”, yet has in essence the same meaning. It is much more difficult for a child to argue when the response was essentially a “yes”.

The art of negotiation is a tricky one and within households we often end up being drawn into lengthy discussion manoeuvred by our children and find ourselves losing our patience and ultimately snapping! Far better that we were clear, firm and calm with a simple response in the first place than to be propelled into a highly charged argument or fight.
On the occasions we say “No” we need to say it and mean it. If we are then tempted to back track or compromise with something else, your child will soon learn that enough negotiating and nagging will win the day! For instance, if you are being hounded in the supermarket for a computer game and manage to say no, don’t give in when they sulk and buy something else to “make up for it”. Children need to know when finances cannot be stretched and that nagging and sulking will not be rewarded.
If your child is old enough to understand by all means talk about why the decision is a no, but don’t be drawn into a negotiation. Explain simply and firmly and stick to it. 
And remember – just because we find it hard as parents doesn’t mean that children do. Ask if anyone wants to help with the cleaning or washing up and the answer will be resounding…… NO!
If you would like to discuss anything please contact the Parent Support Advisor at school.
